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Events Calendar 

November 6: Board Meeting (open to public) 

November 11: Office Closed, Veterans Day 

November 24-26: Out of Office, KACD Annual Convention 

November 28: Office Closed, Thanksgiving 

December 4: Board Meeting (open to public) 

December 25: Office Closed, Christmas  

January 1: Office Closed, New Yearôs Day 

February 11: Annual Meeting (open to public) 

 

Please note that as with the reorganization, we are working on giving 

you a routine newsletter.  We will publish our newsletter quarterly and 

send out the first month of each quarter.  You can expect to receive a 

newsletter in January, April, July and October of each year. 

 

District Reorganization 
 

The Conservation District has recently made some 

staffing changes to better utilize our resources and 

improve our services to the county. The Board of 

Supervisors has appointed Jim Weaver as the District 

Manager and Jim will continue to work three to four 

days each week in that capacity. The District has also 

hired Dawn Buehler as the full time District Secretary, 

and Jenica Nelson as the part time Education and 

Outreach Coordinator. These changes will put the 

district at a staffing level of just over two full time 

employees. 

 

 Dawn and Jenica are both very energetic and 

enthusiastic, and the results of their work can already be 

seen in the new District Website and Facebook pages 

and improved reporting and accounting procedures.  

 

 

 

The District also welcomes Luke Ulrich as our newest 

Supervisor. Luke was elected at the Annual Meeting 

held in February and has been a valuable addition to our 

Board.  

 

Change is often difficult; however these adjustments are 

intended to make our district more visible and more 

responsive to the needs of our customers and partners.    

 

Amy Williams, District Conservationist to Transfer to 

North Carolina 

Please join us in wishing Amy Williams, NRCS District 

Conservationist, the very best as she accepts a 

promotion and an opportunity to move closer to home in 

North Carolina.  We thank Amy for her service to 

Douglas County and wish her much success in her 

bright future! 

 

To provide leadership and assistance in promoting individual responsibility 

for the conservation of Douglas County natural resources.  
 

The first DCCD Board of Supervisors in 1945. From 

left to right: George Butell, Wilson Counts, Emil W. 

Heck, Leslie Demeritt, and Homer Gerstenberger. 



  

 

Our new address is: 

4920 Bob Billings Parkway, Suite A 

Lawrence, Kansas 66049 

 

Telephone:  785.843.4260 ext. 3 

 

Office hours are 8:00 am-4:30 pm  

Monday-Friday 

 

We are still co-located in the USDA Service Center with the 

Farm Service Agency and Natural Resources Conservation 

Service.  Our offices are located on the back side of the 

building, so please park in the second parking lot entrance so 

you find us more easily. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Website: www.douglasccd.com , 

Sign up for our E-newsletter under the 

News section if you wish to receive our 

updates in your email. 

 

We are now on Facebook! Find us at 

www.facebook.com/douglasccd and 

ñlikeò our page for event updates, 

articles, and pictures. 
 

 

Weôve movedé.come by 

and see us! 

We're starting to feel settled in our new location at 

4920 Bob Billings Parkway. Our building entrance 

and parking lot are located around the back of the 

building. 

 

Our new office in the USDA Service 

Center at 4920 Bob Billings Parkway. 

http://www.douglasccd.com/
http://www.facebook.com/douglasccd


 

Meet our new staff at the 

Conservation District! 
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Conservation District Staff :  Dawn Buehler, Jim Weaver, and Jenica 

Nelson 

Meet the District Secretary, Dawn Buehler 

Dawn Buehler was born and raised in the Kaw 

River Valley near DeSoto on a 2,000 acre crop 

farm.  She spent her childhood riding alongside her 

father learning about the importance of taking care 

of soil, water and providing for the family.   

 

Dawn continued to help on the farm, but also went 

to college after high school and earned a Bachelor 

in Business Administration from Baker University 

and went to work as a Financial Analyst and later a 

Controller for environmental consulting firms in 

Kansas City.  After 20 years in the business and 

raising her own family, she decided it was time to 

return to her roots and love of nature, wildlife and 

natural resources.  Dawn entered a program with 

Oregon State University and earned a Bachelor of 

Science in Natural Resources and then began her 

search for work in conservation to bring her love of 

natural resources full circle.  When asked years ago 

what she would really like to do once she got that 

science degree, Dawn said ñmy passion is to help 

farmers find ways to improve their own practices 

while improving water quality through watershed 

managementò.   
 

The position with the Douglas County 

Conservation District is the perfect combination to 

utilize Dawnôs skills in business management and 

accounting as well as her science education and 

passion for natural resources.   

 

Dawn is happiest when she is outdoors.  When she 

is not working you can find her fishing, hiking, 

reading and exploring.  Dawn lives with her 

husband and son south of Eudora on their 10 acre 

paradise where they raise goats, chickens and 

whatever they can get into the garden!   

 

Stop by the Conservation District and say hello! 

 

Meet the Education and Outreach 

Coordinator, Jenica Nelson 
 

Hello! My name is Jenica Nelson and Iôm the 

DCCDôs new Education and Outreach Coordinator. 

I was born and raised in East Tennessee and 

received my Bachelor of Arts degree in 

Environmental Studies from The University of 

Tennessee, Knoxville. I have lived in Lawrence for 

a little over a year now and have enjoyed getting to 

know the community and all that it has to offer. I 

have a great appreciation for Kansas and the 

incredible conservation work that the Conservation 

Districts in this state do. I will be working part time 

with the district to coordinate and facilitate our 

public education and outreach objectives. Iôm 

looking forward to helping us become even more 

involved with community events and spending a 

good deal of my time in Douglas County schools 

assisting teachers. If you have any questions or 

would like to get in touch with me about education 
initiatives, my email is Jnelso29@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Conservation is a state of harmony between men and land. 

~Aldo Leopold 

 



 

DOUGLAS COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT  
Funding provided by the State Conservation Commission through appropriation from the Kansas Water Plan Fund. 

All programs and services of the Conservation District are available to anyone without regard to race, color, religion, sex, 

national origin, age or handicap. 
 

 

 Board of Supervisors:  District Personnel:   Douglas County Conservation District 

Mike Flory, Chairman  Jim Weaver, District Manager  785.843.4260 ext. 3 

Ron Reed, Vice Chair  Dawn Buehler, District Secretary  Office Hours: 8:00 to 4:30 p.m., Monday ï Friday 

Leland Whaley, Secretary  Jenica Nelson, Education & Outreach 

Steve Wilson, Treasurer  Natural Resources Conservation Service:  Farm Service Agency:  785.843.4260 ext. 2 

Luke Ulrich, Member  Coleen Davison, Soil Conservationist  Johnathon Alley, County Executive Director 

   Tim Miller, Resource Conservationist  Debbie Chappelle, Program Technician 

       Jody Hickert, Program Technician 

Cindy Westervelt, Program Technician 
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